
2015 was a very busy year and we were delighted to welcome so many to The Manse Courtyard. 
We have not been idle in the ñoff seasonò  - we have converted from oil heating  to biomass; a 
much more sustainable and environmentally friendly fuel. We have converted the office by the 
laundry room into the boiler room and pellet storage area.  The best bit for Maggie (and our guests) 
is that we have a lovely new reception office just by the gates so we can greet you as soon as you 
arrive.   Of course this level of work doesnôt come without a few hiccups along the wayé. We have 
just had our phones and broadband connectedð4 months late!  We didnôt completely escape Storm 
Frank, but fortunately the damage to Girnock cottage was minimal, and all four cottages are ready 
for the new season ahead. 

 

         A great holiday opportunity on Royal Deeside for everyone,  
         with superb facilities for disabled people  
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Come in for a cuppa! 

The biomass boiler, expansion vessel 

and water tanks take up a huge 
amount of space, which meant we 

needed a new Reception Office to 
welcome guests as they arrive. 

We were fortunate to escape the worst 

ravages of Storm Frank hereðalthough 
only by the quick thinking of guests 

staying in Girnock cottage who alerted 
us early on the 30th December.  

Lorraine got here quickly along with 

trustees Sheila, Allan, Lesley and her 
husband Angus and they managed to 

get sandbags in place to prevent 
further damage.  Maggie was stuck in Braemar unable to get here because of the  storm damaged Invercauld Bridge, 

and dealing with her own small flood at home.  Lesley and Angus were not so lucky and while they were here their own 
home in Ballater was severely flooded.  The accessible riverside walk from our play area was completely destroyed and  

we have been told it will not be 

replaced in the same position, but we 
are hopeful that it can be brought 

inland.  Ballater was devastated with 
over 300 homes and 

businesses flooded.  As 

a community Ballater 
has always been a 

great supporter of ours 
and we  hope that such 

a community-minded place will be back on its feet sooner rather than later.   

The new reception office is lovelyðitôs a much more pleasant work space than 

the tiny office we had before.  Weôre looking forward to welcoming guests 
who will be able to pop in for a cuppa!  There is still access to a spare loo 

through the  door on the side of the building, and itôs much handier for chil-

dren playing in the log cabin and garden.  


